Ozaukee County 4-H Leaders Board Meeting
Thursday, May 18th, 2017 6:30pm
Ozaukee County Pavilion

The meeting was called to order at 6:35. The meeting started by reviewing the
secretary’s minutes from March. Larry Neumann made a motion to accept the minutes,
and this motion was seconded by Sue Karolczek. The motion passed. Next, Clara
Paulus made a motion to accept the secretary’s report from March. This motion was
seconded by Larry Neumann. The motion passed. Both reports were accepted and put
on file.

Aaron Brown gave the treasurer’s report. A motion was made by Steve Proefrock to
accept the report, and this motion was seconded by Clara Paulus. The motion was
passed.

Jessie Schoessow announced that the sign up genius for the brat fry fundraiser is live
and anyone can sign up again this year. All funds made will be distributed after the
fundraiser is complete based on how many times worked.

Kathy Butler covered two of the fundraisers for summer camp. 4-H utilized the PEAR
fundraiser online in order to raise around 700 dollars. The counselors will also being
working one of the Cedarburg lemonade stands during festivals.

All committee reports were pushed to the association meeting.

Kathy Butler discussed the yearly donation Ozaukee county makes to the state
foundation. Roger Knepprath made a motion to donate 500 dollars toward the
Wisconsin state foundation. This motion was seconded by Aaron Brown and passed.

Larry Neumann gave two nominations for the Hall of Fame. His motion to nominate the
two leaders was seconded by Aaron Brown.

Larry Neuman discussed the new building trades project in the county. In order for the
new project to be successful, the project needs funds. Aaron Brown made a motion to
start a new sub account and give the project 500 dollars for seed money. This motion
was seconded by Steve Proefrock and the motion passed.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:34 after a motion from Mackenzie Neumann and
second from Jessie Schoessow.



